
Minutes of the Gifford Community Council Meeting held
on 8th February 2021 via Zoom
Participating
Adam White (Chair)
Wendy Ferguson
David Griffiths
Andrew Hamilton
Ishbel Benzie
Hugh Broad


Richard Austin
Eleanor Hulme

In Attendance
Councillor Shamin Akhtar
Councillor Tom Trotter 
Councillor Craig Hoy
Apologies
Mark Hardy
Councillor John McMillan
PC Colin Boyd

1
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The meeting approved the minutes of the meeting of the 11th January (Approved by Richard & Ishbel).
2
Matters Arising
2.1
We now have our full compliment of members and casual vacancies. The names, addresses and phone numbers are now on the Community Council noticeboard.
2.2 
Adam felt that to ask individuals to rotate the minute taking is not appropriate. Adam has the various information at his disposal and is happy to do them until the elections in October. However, he did ask those doing internal reports to give him a copy of their reports to copy and paste into the minutes.





ACTION: DG, RA & WF
2.3.1 
Councillor McMillan discussed the possibility of a planning briefing for us with Keith Dingwall. As our issues were quite specific Keith spent an hour on the phone with Adam discussing his concerns. The positive support was very much appreciated and very helpful. An advertising issue was sorted with the Enforcement Officer and Keith has given Adam copies of the local plan map and the Enforcement Charter for our website.
2.3.2
A briefing about general planning concerns could still be organised but it was suggested that this was best organised with Community Council’s Association. The coordinator of this suggested that it could be dealt with as a zoom meeting of the AELCC. He suggested maybe all that was needed was a simple call for questions and that they generate a crib Q&A sheet that can be given to all Community Councils.
Wendy agreed to send Adam some questions to be forwarded onto AELCC.







 ACTION: WF
2.4.1 
Adam has been in touch with Alan Stubbs from the Roads Department and a number of issues have been resolved: 
2.4.2
Lines are still due to be painted on the road at the junction of Tweeddale Avenue and Station Road. This is weather dependent and also down to when the team are in the area. ACTION:AW 

2.4.3
We have been asking about what ‘Temporary’ means for the parking bays outside Lewis and Clarke. This has now been resolved as the parking bays have been reinstated. 
2.4.4
The dangers of the narrowness of the footpath on the bridge on Edinburgh Road were due to be discussed at the Road Safety Working Group. Alan Stubbs will report back on the outcome of that Working Group and Councillor Akhtar has promised to follow this up for us. ACTION: SA
2.4.5
Also Alan Stubbs is going to get back to us about the number of household wheelie bins that are on the pavement in the Main Street. He said he would discuss this with Waste Services. Councillor Akhtar stressed the importance of engagement with the householders 
2.5 
Wendy reported on progress that had been made with additional graveyard space. She has reviewed the Council’s Burial Ground Strategy (2015) and would send a copy of this and other relevant papers to Dave  






ACTION: WF
2.6 
Adam finally met with the Estate Manager of Yester Estate about the barbed wire surrounding the Bleachfield. Although the meeting was very positive Adam is still waiting for further clarification. 








ACTION: AW
2.7 
The Roads Team have been looking into the signs and changes to the road verges at The Hopes, so hopefully will be hear what the outcome is of that. 


ACTION: AW
2.8 
Andrew had nothing further to report on the Defibrillator. 


ACTION: AH
2.9 
Mark reported the following “AG Thomsons have confirmed they are still interested in doing the traffic calming work on the Duns Road, and have provided an updated estimate, but it has been frustrating trying to communicate with them.  They would be able to do the work at the end of March.  Advice from the Roads Team at ELC is that the contractor should be able to complete the application for a roads work permit including the TTRO and having the work registered.  However, the last e-mail from AGT said that I would need to apply for the permit.  I have contacted them again to see if they could do it for payment, or if not then send me the information I need to complete the form.  The form requires traffic management details, duration of works, and more specific plan relating to the works that I would have thought would be the responsibility of the contractor.  I'm still awaiting a response to that.  To get the work done before the end of the financial year would require the application submitted by the end of the week.” Councillor Akhtar has contacted AGT and told them that they should be providing this information. Andrew also agreed to follow this up with someone he knows at AGT. 









ACTION: AH
2.11 
Richard has kindly removed the foliage around the two road signs at the junction of the road to Longyester coming into the village. He also reported that the sign is in a pretty ‘ropey’ condition.
2.12 
Wendy had suggested that once the Christmas tree lights are taken away, it may be a good idea to repeat the exercise of putting a blue filter on the floodlights as a tribute to the NHS workers. Unfortunately the cost of this work would be prohibitive. Hugh is going to take a look at it to see if he can assist with this and he will report back.


ACTION: HB
2.13 
Liz and Ishbel are now looking after the social media administration and various thing have been posted on our website including notice of this meeting. 

3
External Reports
3.1
Police: 
3.1.1
Detailed below are extracts from the Police Report for Gifford CC. PC Colin Boyd made these additional comments. “Gifford residents will have seen a significant increase in police presence in the area, mainly concentrating on speed. As I have said in previous emails we have tried to educate road users, however this will move to enforcement action as the weeks continue. There are signs that driver behaviour is improving in that regular road users are seeing us and adhering to the speed limit. It is my hope that this continues and there will be limited need to issue fixed penalty tickets”.
3.1.2
Regular patrols have been carried out by both police and community wardens in the local area. Given recent changes to restrictions a small number of calls have been made in relation to possible breaches of COVID regulations. On all occasions officers have attended and provided suitable advice.
3.1.3
Officers from East Lothian Community Action Team (ELCAT) along with local community officers executed two drug warrants on Monday 25th January 2021 at addresses in the Gifford area.
3.1.4
A substantial amount of cannabis and cash was recovered from the addresses.  Two males (aged 33 and 36) and one female (aged 40) were reported for drug offences.

Regular patrols have been carried out by both police and community wardens in the local area. 

3.1.5
Officers have recently been carrying out real time speed checks. Numerous drivers were warned in line with Lord advocates guidelines. Both real time speed checks and the deployment of the cut-out cops will continue in areas that are highlighted as having issues with speeding. Officers continue to carry out checks in the Walden Terrace/Place area in relations to dangerous/inconsiderate parking. Warning letters have been placed upon the windows of a number of vehicles in the area. 

3.1.6
About 0230 hours on 04/02/2021 a House Breaking was reported to Co-op, Gifford, in the early hours of the morning where a cash box, lottery machine and large quantity of alcohol was stolen.  Enquiries are ongoing.
3.1.7
Adam attended the last CAPP meeting and the next one will be held on 1st March at 1830 via Microsoft Teams.

3.2
East Lothian Council:

3.2.1
Councillors Akhtar, Trotter and Hoy reported on the following issues and again encouraged people to contact them with any concerns:

 3.2.2
CAPP meeting had been held and speeding in Gifford had been identified as a priority.

3.2.3
Things have been quite quiet but here have still been a number of housing and road issues.

3.2.4
Surgeries not being done in person is a big miss.

3.2.5
Budget discussions have started. There was an expectation of an increase of 4% in funding which is now 0.7%. This is with an increase in population in the county.

3.2.6
Support has been given to the Gifford Community woodland especially related to education.

3.2.7
The discretionary fund is now available for businesses.

3.2.8
The charity HCL can provide transport for people with mobility issues for their vaccinations.

.2.9
Plan are going ahead for children returning to school and hubs for key workers.

3.2.10
The Roads Department have done a fabulous job of clearing the snow from the roads.

3.2.11
There have been some reports of the appointment system for vaccinations being somewhat haphazard but there is a number on the appointment letter to resolve issues.

3.3
Community Woodland
3.3.1
Safety work has been ongoing in the woods. 
3.3.2
The Project Manager has continued to encourage people to volunteer in the woods with an emphasis on ensuring that social distancing still takes place. A variety of videos are available to assist people with volunteering.
3.3.3
There are some draining issues and damage to the path in Speedy wood.
4
External Reports
4.1
Roads, Lighting, Drains and Signs:

4.1.1
No major potholes reported in the village the past month but there are potholes on the country roads in the community due to inclement weather, which included about 7 inches of snow, more on higher ground. Hard frost, one night 10 degrees plus, lot of salt be used, causing potholes which will need repaired whenever the Council get the time to repair them. The whole county has potholes due to winter weather.

4.1.2
The signs ‘Road Closed’ on Duns road are showing that the 2 roads to Duns are closed. This information is correct due to snow then ice originally and then further heavy snow the past 2 weeks. 

4.1.3
The owner of 36 Park Road contacted Dave about the area at the very end of the road and the boundary wall to Yester Estate where the gate was put in for the public to use for walks. Council will not look after it, potholes needing repaired. Nobody actually knows who owns the area next to where 4 houses built, originally Maslowski’s yard. Councillor Trotter said he would look into it








Action: DG                  

4.1.4
The speed monitor on Edinburgh Road is still not working. Dave received an email on 3rd Feb from Alan Stubbs after he had been contacted by Cllrs that speed reactive signs throughout ELC are maintained by an external contractor. Council has reported the issue and requested a site visit by an Engineer. Ishbel said that this afternoon when driving out of the village she saw someone up a ladder attending to the monitor.             



 Action: DG                                                                   
4.1.5
Road is flooded next to Wendy’s house at Longnewton. Probably a blocked main drain somewhere is causing flooding in the area. Some vehicles getting through the water. Discussions going on between ELC roads, 2 land owners and their agents. 

4.1.6
The new street lights on Duns Road have not been commissioned as yet. New lamp posts were put in place November 2019. Councillor Akhtar has been in contact with Scottish Power and they would start work on the 8th February to complete. S.P on site today, 11th.          
Action: DG & AH 

4.1.7
No street lights reported not working. Dave said that the owner of Forbes Lodge had been cutting down trees within his grounds but not around the perimeter on Edinburgh Road.                           Street lights GI06 & 07 lights has foliage growing around them. The head of GI08 is not shining down towards the ground, been hit by a branch. Dave spoke to the owner about 18 months ago about over growing foliage but nothing has been done. Andrew said he would have a word with the owner sometime on overhanging trees as he knows him.       
 Action: DG & AH                                                 
4.1.8
No street drainage gullies have not been emptied as far as we know. The one at the Co-op is still blocked. The machine did come to the village on the 26th of January but nothing could be achieved because they were covered with snow.

4.1.9
On the Edinburgh road leaving the village past the bridge there is no sign showing that drivers are entering 30 mph from 20 mph. Some drivers think they might be entering 60 mph. Councillors said they would look into the matter. Haddington & Duns Rd have the correct signs.    








Action: Councillors  
4.2
Planning

4.2.1
Planning applications within GCC area
	
	Date Validated
	GCC first discussed
	Comments
	Status

	21/00051/P | Extension to house | Quarryford House Yester Gifford East Lothian EH41 4PL
	13/01/21 
	Feb 2021
	No concerns.  Replacement of existing conservatory with orangery.
	Awaiting decision

	21/00002/P | Erection of gate | Woodlee Tweeddale Avenue Gifford EH41 4QN
	05/01/21
	Jan 2021
	No concerns.  
	Awaiting decision

	20/01371/P | Extension to house and reroofing part of house | Ladywell 2 Duncanlaw Cottages Gifford Haddington EH41 4PQ
	17/12/20
	Jan 2021
	No concerns. Extension to form dining room.
	Awaiting decision

	20/01340/P | Alterations to garage to form a domestic office | Sandyford Cottage Tweeddale Avenue Gifford EH41 4QN
	14/12/20
	Jan 2021
	No concerns.
	Granted

	20/01320/P | Extension to house, formation of hardstanding area and erection of walls and steps | Rowan Cottage Duns Road Gifford East Lothian EH41 4QW
	14/01/21
	Feb 2021
	No concerns.
	Awaiting decision

	20/01265/P | Extension to house to form garage, porch, installation of oil storage tank and formation of hardstanding areas | Highwood Tweeddale Avenue Gifford Haddington East Lothian EH41 4QN
	25/11/20
	Jan 2021
	No concerns.  New garage and relocation of oil tank.
	Granted

	20/01206/LBC | Replacement windows | Slateford House Gifford Haddington East Lothian EH41 4JB
	16/11/20
	Jan 2021
	No concerns
	Granted with conditions


4.2.2
Planning applications outwith GCC area
	
	Date Validated
	GCC first discussed
	Comments
	Status

	20/01247/P | Erection of hut and treehouse (Retrospective) | Bolton Muir Wood Gifford East Lothian EH41 4JH

	22/01/21
	Feb 2021
	One of several similar applications for huts in Bolton Muir Wood.  Previous applications have been rejected, but at least one has gone to a Review Body.  Concerns about restricted right of access. Nick Morgan (Access Officer) asked if we could add his concerns to any comments we had.
	Awaiting decision

	20/01224/P | Alterations, extensions to agricultural buildings, erection of buildings to form shop (class 1), visitors/conference centre (class 10), auditorium (class 11), cafe (class 3), bar (sui generis), letting bedrooms (class 7), offices/meeting rooms, 6 self contained holiday lets and associated works | Papple Steading Papple Whittingehame East Lothian EH41 4QD
	15/12/20
	Feb 2021
	Emailed Neil Millar (Planning Officer) expressing concern at increased traffic through Gifford.  
	Awaiting decision


4.3
Finance: 
4.3.1
There is sufficient funding to cover the soup and a smile service over the next few months and donations have been offered from local residents should additional sums be required.  A donation from community council funds to Yester Kirk of £250 has been agreed towards the electricity costs of the floodlights outside the church over Dec to Feb.  We continue to retain the funding required to cover the costs of the traffic calming work.

5
Resilience Update
5.1
The Soup and a Smile service continues to be appreciated by the c30 residents receiving this. Fish and chips was also delivered at teatime on the last Friday of the month to c40 residents. Feedback is very positive. 

6
Items for Discussion
6.1
 The Gifford Christmas Post raised £188H for St Columba's Hospice.

6.2
Andrew mentioned again the issue of the narrowness of the pavement at the bridge on Edinburgh Road. This had been discussed at 2.4.4 and it was agreed to wait for feedback from Alan Stubbs.

6.3
Eleanor reported that the vaccination centre at Ingliston would be fully open from 22nd March and at QMC from 10th February.
6.4
Councillor Trotter mentioned how important the role of Planning was for a Community Council and praised Richard for his report.

6.5
Wendy mentioned that the flood at Longnewton is still with us.

6.6
Councillor Akhtar thanked Wendy and the Resilience Team for all the resilience work they are undertaking.

Date of next meeting - 7:30pm on 8th March 2021 via Zoom.

1

